
 

SAN ANTONIO BASIN GROUNDWATER SUSTAINABILITY AGENCY 

                                       

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 196, Solvang, CA 93464  |  Email Address:  admin@sanantoniobasingsa.org 

January 5, 2023 
 
LACSD Landowner  
 
Subject:  SABGSA Mandatory Well Registration Program 
                 Registration(s) Due by March 31, 2023 – To Be Returned Even If No Well On Property 
 
You are receiving this letter because our records indicate that you own property within the San Antonio 
Creek Valley Groundwater Basin (Basin).  The San Antonio Basin Groundwater Sustainability Agency (SABGSA) 
is working to position all groundwater users to achieve groundwater sustainability together by 2042 as 
mandated by California law under the Sustainable Groundwater Management Act.   With the completion of 
the San Antonio Creek Valley Basin Groundwater Sustainability Plan (GSP), the SABGSA is now turning to 
implementation strategies.  Well registration is an important first step and an essential undertaking to better 
manage groundwater resources.   
 
Even property owners who receive water service from the Los Alamos Community Services District and have 
no well are required to submit the enclosed form. This is to help us gain an accurate count and better 
understanding of the wells in active use to best manage groundwater for current and future uses, and we 
sincerely appreciate your time and cooperation. 
 
On December 15, 2022, SABGSA’s Ordinance 22-001 took effect requiring that all landowners within the 
Basin complete the enclosed Well Registration Form and return it no later than March 31, 2023.   

• If you do not have a well located on your property, you are still required to return the Well 
Registration Form, with sections 1,2, and 5 completed.   

• If you do have a well on your property within the Basin: 
o Please fill out one form per well.   
o For reference, a list of known Assessor Parcel Numbers (APNs) under your ownership within 

the Basin (according to our available records) is provided below.   
o Instructions for identifying the location of your well by latitude/longitude are enclosed.   

 
Frequently Asked Questions and an electronic version of the Well Registration Form are located on our 
website at: https://sanantoniobasingsa.org/well-registration.   
 
SABGSA understands and respects property owners’ privacy concerns and is committed to keeping your 
personal and well information confidential to the greatest extent possible by applicable law.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Stephanie Bertoux, Executive Director 
admin@sanantoniobasingsa.org 
 
List of APNs: 

https://sanantoniobasingsa.org/well-registration
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